

Corporation of the Township of Perth South
3191 Road 122
St. Pauls, ON N0K 1V0
Telephone 519-271-0619
Fax 519-271-0647
Iscott@perthsouth.ca

April 27, 2018

Town of St. Marys 175 Queen Street East PO Box 998 St. Marys, ON N4X 1B6

RE: Funding Assistance Request for Road 125

Mayor Strathdee and Members of Council;

Thank you for your consideration of our March 5, 2018 request for Funding Assistance for Road 125 reconstruction and paving. At our regular meeting on April 3, 2018 your letter was received and discussed by the Mayor and Members of Perth South Council.

In response to your request for additional information we have provided the following:

St. Marys Q: What is the breakdown in the recorded 278 vehicles per day using the roadway based on municipality of origin:

Perth South A: This is unknown and would be difficult to determine without stopping road users on site.

St. Marys Q: What specific cost share, in dollars, is Perth South requesting from St. Marys?

Perth South A: There is no specific amount requested but we looking for a reasonable amount. The budget for the project is \$315,000.

St. Marys Q: Will Perth South continue with the planned paving of Road 125 if the Town of St. Marys decides not to share in the capital costs of the upgrades? Perth South A: No decision has been made to date, however, budget constraints have returning this section of Road 125 to gravel still under consideration. A small offer of assistance may not be enough to affect our decision on whether to pave Road 125. It

April 27, 2018 Page | 2

should be noted that any funding assistance offered from St. Marys would only be accepted if the asphalt surface is maintained.

Perth South Council is hopeful that St. Marys Council will see the benefit of working together to allow this project to proceed for the use of all residents and businesses in the area. We look forward to further discussions on this project.

Regards,

Lizet Scott

Clerk